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If undelivered, please return to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632
Next meeting:   Stay tuned – once revised COVID-19 restrictions are advised we will notify an updated calendar.   
Lunar Calendar.   Currently at 31.4 % waxing crescent moon.  
Full Moon Dates 2020: 

7th May, 6th June, 5th July, 4th Aug, 2nd Sept, 2nd Oct, 1st Nov, 30th Nov, 30th Dec.   
Point of Interest: When a Full Moon takes place when the Moon is near its closest approach to Earth, it is called a Super Full Moon. When there is a New Moon around the closest point to Earth, it is known as a Super New Moon.  A Micro moon, on the other hand, is when a Full or a New Moon is near its farthest point from Earth, around apogee. It's also known as a Mini moon, Mini Full Moon, or a Mini New Moon.  TimeandDate.com 

[image: image2.jpg]



Sealers Cove – Wilson Promontory National Park curtesy Greg Smith 
President’s Piece
Since my email of 24 March advising of the need to cease club activities I’ve been working from home, Skyping the extended family, going on a few more walks in town and a few bike rides out of town on the quieter roads. Over Easter there was also time for gardening, “spring” cleaning and learning video editing software. However, I am of course looking forward to roaming further and with more company. For the time being I can think about where to go and what/who else can be visited along the way.

I hope you’re all keeping well,

Greg

PS. Watch out for the monster if you visit Sealers Cove at Wilsons Prom NP.

· The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

· General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October, December

·     usually at:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.(Winter) and

·                                     The SAC shed, Victoria Park Lake Shepparton (Summer)

· Correspondence to:
 The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632

· 
Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
· OFFICE BEARERS

· President:
Greg Smith
5824 1143
greg.smith@gmwater.com.au
· Vice President:       Bruce Gill
5824 2548
tatgills@westnet.com.au

· Secretary:
Karen Speedy
5825 1785
karenspeedy@iinet.net.au
· Treasurer:
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottb@agsystems.com.au
· Newsletter Editor:  Lea Watts                         
lea.watts63@outlook.com
· Equipment Officer:
Richard Graves
5824 2929
richsue@bigpond.com
· Publicity Officer:
Richard Speedy                5825 1785

· Calendar coordinator: Neville Paynter
5831 1576
Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
· Mid-week coordinator: Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
dhanna3@bigpond.com
Upcoming Activity –    Let’s hope we have something soon! 
Newsletter Notes: 
Hoping this newsletter finds you well and able. Our second edition for the year is a little light on as you would presume during this extraordinary event of a global pandemic.   The positive is that it’s been 100 years since the last global pandemic with advances in living and medical standards ensuring the death toll is far less than that of the Spanish Influenza pandemic.   Australia has the added benefit of lots of space, clean air, good housing and a high standard of health care – we are the lucky country.  With a decent dose of public conciseness and some common sense we look forward to being able to enjoy an easing of the  current restrictions and getting back to enjoying the great outdoors with our families, friends and club members.  Yippee I can’t wait!   Wondering what to do locally? Have you been to the Australian Botanical Gardens in Watts Road, Kialla yet?  If not do so – it’s great for walking or bike riding with an extended layout of paths to explore to the right of the entrance path as you head down to the children’s garden.  The great mound as I call it has the added attraction of elevation (albeit not very challenging) but at least you can treat yourself to additional muscle power.  Let us know if you have a favourite local site we can visit to help break the tediousness of social isolation.
Future overseas travel seems to be some way away from returning to “Normal”,   I’m thinking we need to be planning for a future of interstate and local club activities to whet our appetites for exploring.  Who’s up to the challenge?  How about a trip to Coffin Bay in SA or a hike of the Giles Track from Kathleen Springs to Kings Canyon in the NT.   I’ve added a flyer to the end of the newsletter.  Tip for the month -   get out of the house as often as possible - stay fit!  

Hoping to see you out and about in the near future.     Lea 
Calendar of Activities 2020 – All activities on hold until further notice!
	Date
	Activity
	Location
	Leader
	Rating/Distance

	16th May
	Bike Ride
	Everton to Beechworth

 return
	Ray 

0438 591 749
	Rail Trail

	27th May

9 am
	Walk 
	Winton wetlands. 
	TBA
	Easy

	20th June
	Bike Ride
	Maldon to Castlemaine
	Philip 0448 324 792 
	tba

	23rd June
	Members Meeting
	Shepparton Mechanics Institute
	Greg Smith

5824 1143
	Very Easy

	24th June

9 am
	Walk 
	Tatura
	Maartje Heuperman

0407 849 794
	Easy

	18th July
	Bike Ride
	Dookie Circuit
	tba
	tba

	22nd July

9 am
	Walk 
	Benalla Lake
	Jan Gregory

0438 093 668
	Easy

	15th Aug
	Bike Ride
	Cathkin to Alexandra return 
	 Ray 

0438 591 749
	Rail Trail

	25th Aug

7.30pm 
	AGM
	Shepparton Mechanics Institute
	Greg Smith

5824 1143
	Very Easy

	26th   Aug

9 am
	Walk 
	Dookie. 
	Richard and Valda Dickins

0427 285 266
	Easy/Medium

	19th Sept
	Bike Ride
	Kamarooka Forest 

Day Ride
	Ray/Richard

04387 591 749
	tba

	23rd Sept

9 am
	Walk 
	Warbie ranges; Wenham’s or Sunrise walking tracks?
	TBA
	Easy/medium

	Oct tbc
	Bike Ride
	Weekend Ride 

Day 1 Wangaratta to Everton

Day 2 Wangaratta to Milawa
	Ray 

0438 591 749
	Rail Trail

	14th Oct

8 am
	Walk 
	Whroo forest 
	TBA
	Easy

	27th Oct
	Members Meeting
	SAC Clubroom Victoria Park Lake

BYO  picnic tea and chair
	Greg Smith

5824 1143
	Very Easy

	28th Oct

8 am
	Walk 
	Kamarooka
	Richard Graves

0408 547 065
	Easy

	27th Nov

8 am
	Walk 
	Boulevard Reserve to Reedy Swamp

Morning walk
	Dianne Hanna 

0437 289 281
	Easy

	Dec 2020
	Members Meeting 
	Christmas Social TBA
	Greg Smith

5824 1143
	Very Easy 


Note: All riders/walkers to confirm attendance with event leaders prior to event.
Your ideas please:  Members we are looking for additional items for the calendar.  If you have any ideas please send them on to Neville Paynter our Calendar Coordinator.  If you have an idea for an activity and don’t want to lead the event yourself contact Greg or Neville and we can look at finding a trip leader.    Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
Note: For other Clubs events please refer to their websites listed below:
Clubs around the area:
Benalla Bushwalking Club http://benallabushwalkingclub.org.au/
Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  www.wangarattaoutandabout.org.au/ 

Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - www.gobush.org.au/ 
Echuca - Moama Bushwalkers - www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  

Additional clubs and events can be found at www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
Thanks to all newsletter contributors for their articles and great photos.
Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Hon. Wendy Lovell, MLC for Northern Victoria Region

Wyndham Street, Shepparton

The next newsletter will be released for June 2020, feel free to submit items at any time.

Trip Reports
Prior to social isolating restrictions members enjoyed the following trips
26th February  - Mt Samaria State Park  - midweek walk

1st – 6th March  - The Mornington Peninsula N.P Base camp coastal walk.
21st March  - Bonnie Doon to Mansfield return – bike ride 
Mid-week walk February 26th 2020 

Mt Samaria State Park
For our February walk in the Mt Samaria State Park we had an excellent roll up of 17 walkers, 12 from Shepparton joined by another 5 members at Swanpool.  

The total group then drove the 20 plus kms from Swanpool to near the Mt Samaria summit. After morning tea, we commenced the first of our two walks for the day - the 4.1 km Mt Samaria summit circuit walk.  
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There was an initial steep climb before we traversed the gentler spur to the very windy top.  The views were quite spectacular – with Lake Nillahcootie just below, westward the Broken River valley with the Strathbogie hills beyond, then around to the north the Glenrowan Gap with the Warbie range behind, and then finally around to the east to Mt Buffalo and the alps in the distance.  The downward route was a quite steep track to the Mt Samaria road, from where we walked back to the cars. 

 The group then travelled by car to the Wild Dog Falls carpark where we had lunch, seated along the carpark boundary logs. 
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After lunch we completed the second part of our walk. A 3.2 km return walk down to the Wild Dog Falls and back again. The first part was a gentle stroll in the thick bush to the “walk in” Wild Dog Falls camping ground. After surveying the camping ground and pondering the merits of having a future camp here, the group continued before coming to the steps and the steep descent to the Falls. As expected, there was very little water near the falls, so it was not as spectacular a sight as it is with water powering over and down out of view. We then retraced our steps back to the carpark before travelling back to the Benalla Art Gallery for our usual coffee finale.

The group voted this a really interesting walk in quite wonderful country… thick bushy forest with towering gums and thick undergrowth in many areas, many bird calls were heard, and some birds sighted. The highlights for the day being the rosy hyacinth orchid on the downward track from Mt Samaria summit, the yellow-tailed black cockatoos that joined us on our Wild Dog Falls walk and a lyrebird that did a mad dash across the road in front of the lead car on the way down the Mt.  

Again this month the walk introduced some members to a new area for a first visit.

Another great area to explore! 

Dianne Hanna.

Mt Samaria State Park  
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Photos curtesy of Philip Schultz 
The coastal walk - Pt. Nepean to Cape Shanck from Base Camp
Eight SAC Midweek Walkers travelled to the Mornington Peninsula and camped on the Rye East Foreshore in preparation for the Coastal Walk.  
When we arrived it was quite hot and some enjoyed a dip in the bay which was a stone’s throw from our camp. Thankfully heavy rain fell during the first night clearing by morning when it was cloudy but fine and great for walking.  Our proposed walk for the duration was along the Coastal Walk between Cape Shanck and London Bridge which is beyond Sorrento.  We took the recommendation to walk west to make the most of the spectacular scenery, which it was!
On the first morning we walked from Cape Shanck to Gunnamatta Beach (6.7 km) then on to Rye Ocean Beach (4.5 km) in the afternoon, our longest daily walk. As was the case each day we walked on tracks through interesting dense coastal vegetation, stopping at lookouts along the way and walked along stretches of beach. Along the way Hooded Plover symbols show that you are on the Coastal walk and we were delighted to see three pair of these endangered birds in different places. Other birds were observed also.  Car shuffle proved to work well taking a car to the end of the day’s proposed walk and after reaching it drivers travelled back to where we started and brought the other cars back.

The next day we walked from Rye Ocean Beach to No.16 Beach (4.1 km) in the morning then on to Bridgewater Bay (5 km) in the afternoon in perfect walking conditions again.  After two days walking it was good having a rest day to take it easy and enjoy some of the many attractions of the area that included Pt. Nepean and the interesting old buildings and history at the Quarantine Station. Some did the short Millionaire’s walk along the bay and saw a number of different kinds of water craft including ferries, cruise and container ships. Another interesting sight was the Young Endeavor anchored off the pier at Rye. It was good to see some paintings that were part of the Artist’s Trail along the coast and bay walks.

On our last walking day it had rained during the night and a little in the morning so it was decided that we would only walk in the afternoon which meant we missed the 5 km walk from Bridgewater Bay to Sorrento. We were glad though to walk from Sorrento to London Bridge enjoying the beautiful scenery, rock formations and rock pools along the way then had afternoon tea at a cafe.

Being camped close to Restaurants we ate out sometimes in the evenings enjoying some different cuisine and other times cooked at our campsites. Lunches were taken in our backpacks and eaten in some beautiful scenic locations. During our time away we walked 25km of the 30km Coastal Walk that was classed as Grade 2-4. 

A big thank you to Dianne for all the planning she did prior to our time away and also to the participants for their good company and care for each other.

We had a great time in this beautiful area of Victoria.

Marg Clarke
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Photos curtesy of Marg Clarke

Bike Ride, Bonnie Doon to Mansfield - March 2020

We had eleven riders meeting at Bonnie Doon for the start, earlier in the week it was almost cancelled but being outdoors we decided to go ahead.  Perfect weather- not to hot and little wind.  This section of rail-trail is rated easy with only a couple of small inclines; the gravel track was in good condition.   Magnificent views from high bridge over Northern end of Lake Eildon. Plenty of stops taken along the way to enjoy the scenery and chat, with a surprise rest area at Maindample with outdoor furniture and gazebo provided by a friendly resident.  
Lunch stop at Mansfield botanical garden and meander around town before heading back to Boonie Doon.  Ray, I forgot to pay your for the vanilla slice!  Total distance 44km, with no flat tyres or mechanical failures - so a top ride all up! 
Little did we know it would be our last group ride for a while?
Dallas
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Photos curtesy Dallas James 
Federation Walks 2020  [image: image12.png])

T ——
— FedWalks2020 —




WHERE - FedWalks2020 will be held in the Gippsland Foothills and Southern Alps and based at the Licola Wilderness Village.  Licola is a small village on the banks of the Macalister River, approximately 250km east of Melbourne.
WHEN - The Combined Gippsland Bushwalking Clubs will be hosting the Federation Walks Weekend from Friday 13 to Monday 16 November 2020.
VENUE & ACCOMMODATION - Accommodation and meals will be provided at the base, the Licola Wilderness Village.  Accommodation is in cabins containing 3 or 4 bedrooms with bunk-style accommodation. An all-inclusive package (including meals and accommodation will be available as part of the registration process).
WHATS ON OFFER - FedWalks2020 will showcase the diversity of walks, scenery, landscapes, flora and fauna of the Gippsland Foothills and Southern Alps. Come and be inspired by Gippsland and FedWalks2020.
Walks will take you to mountain tops, waterfalls, through fields of wild flowers and spectacular bush, down sparkling rivers, to mountain huts and a jewel of a lake. The walks on offer will be from an easy stroll to challenging and include some offering supported overnight camps.
WHO - An organising committee has been established with representatives from the Ben Crauchan Walking Club, Strzelecki Bushwalking Club, West Gippsland Bushwalking Club and the South Gippsland Walking and Adventure Club.
Representatives from our land managers Parks Victoria and the Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning are also involved.  The Macalister 4WD Club has kindly offered logistical support for a few of the walks to be offered.
REGISTRATION –   Will be open from early in July 2020 onwards.  This event is open to all members of bushwalking clubs affiliated with Bushwalking Victoria.
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